
SITE COUNCIL MEETING 

Wednesday, April 27, 2022 
3:00-4:00 p.m. - Virtual 

 
 

Attendees 
Caryn Cole 
Andrea Schlag, Parent 
Kathleen Leonard, Parent 
Toni Chavarria, Parent 
Renee Morris, Reading Specialist 
Cindy Fletcher, Counselor 
Paul Lewkowski, Teacher 
Jennifer Harley, Office Manager 
 
 
Space Utilization 
Caryn attended a meeting last week at district and was given an overview of this project/committee. 

• Each school will have 5 people on the committee (2) staff, can be hourly or certified;  (2) parents (1) 
principal.  They will attend two meetings next year to help identify which school “might” be repurposed. 

• Schools are not closing! 

• Several factors are being taken into consideration for repurposing; housing patterns, landlocked 
neighborhoods, moving patterns, school capacities, etc.   

• As people are tending to stay in their homes longer and many areas of Chandler are landlocked, we see 
a decline in Kinder enrollment….therefore resulting in a decline in overall enrollment. 

• CUSD has a Demographer that assists in collecting all data for the committee to review and give their 
recommendations.   

• We have had schools/sites repurposed in the past.  Most recently, adding EPA (Elite Performance 
Academy) to the Humphrey Campus a few years back.   

 
Principal Transition 
Adam McCoy, new principal for 22/23 school year. 

• Adam was on campus most of day today.  He spent time on the playground during lunch recess, watched 
parent pick up process, spent time with Caryn and met several staff members.  

• He has been on campus other days as well and has been part of the interview team for our ELD teacher 
position and Resource teacher position.  As we will probably have more staffing changes, he will facilitate 
those interviews as well. 

• He will be attending our May 11th staff meeting to introduce himself to everyone.  In addition, he will be 
at the PTO meeting that evening to meet our Sanborn parents. 

• We will continue to invite him to other events throughout May and hopefully some work with his 
calendar.  He is still at Legacy in Queen Creek until end of June helping with the transition of a new 
principal at that school as well. 

 
Staff Updates 

• Dove Hynek, Resource Teacher.  Leaving teaching for family reasons.   New teacher, Sarah Sutley has 
been hired as her replacement.   

• Michelle Miller, moving from 4th grade to our new Math Specialist position! 

• Geneal Fendrick, transferring to district to be an EL Academic Coach.   



• Susan Collier will be our new ELD Teacher 

• Catie Davies, moving from 3rd grade to 2nd grade.  New teacher, Michelle Angell will be joining 3rd grade. 

• Kristin Miller, transferring to Andersen Jr. High School to teach science.   We will be posting for a 6th 
grade teacher opening. 
 
 

AASA Testing 
Thank you to Cindy Fletcher for facilitating this month long testing process!  She did an excellent job and after 
tomorrow, we will have 100% of our students tested.   
 
Andrea Schlag asked about the School City vs. AASA testing and the number of tests we give during the year.  

• School City is a good benchmark for AASA.  The grade level standards are similar. 

• District assessment team is looking at testing schedules and will perhaps make a change.  They have 
heard from many the concerns about too many assessment tests during the school year.  

 
Site Council 22/23 

• We will be asking for parent/staff volunteers for this council for next year.  So far parents Toni C, 
Andrea S. and (if we can still meet virtually) Kathleen L. can participate. 

 
 
 
 

Site Council will resume in August 2022.  Date tbd. 
 


